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President’s Message 

Greetings Friends and Neighbors: 

We are officially on to our summer kickoff with our Annual 
Picnic and Installation of Officers on June 21 to be held in the 
picnic area of the Packard Center, 4022 Hummer Road, 
Annandale. This is a free event and open to all county 
residents. The entire community is invited to join us on this fun-
filled evening. An RSVP through our website 
www.fairfaxfederation.org/picnicrsvp.htm would be appreciated.  

I am pleased to inform that the following Officers were elected 
to represent the Federation during the 2012-2013 year: Tania 
Hossain – President, Rob Jackson – 1st Vice President, Linda 
Boone – 2nd Vice President, Ed Wyse – Recording Secretary, 
Scott Schlegel – Treasurer, and Fred Costello – Corresponding 
Secretary. I am honored and privileged to start my third year as 
President and look forward to taking the Federation back to the 
community and thank you for your support of the Federation.   
This is an exciting time for the Federation as we grow from 
within in our aspirations to build collaborative bridges to the 
various stakeholders in our community. In that spirited 
endeavor, I am pleased to invite you to the Evolution of Fairfax 
series – June 13, 20 & 27 starting at 7:30 pm at George Mason 
University, Mason Inn & Conference Center – 4352 Mason 
Pond Drive, Fairfax, VA 22030. This series is being hosted by 
Chairman Sharon Bulova and in partnership with the Fairfax 
County Federation of Citizens Associations and the Fairfax 
County Chamber of Commerce. For program details and to 
RSVP, please visit our website at www.fairfaxfederation.org/
index.htm.  

The Federation extends its appreciation to State Senator Dick 
Saslaw (35th Senate District - www.dicksaslaw.com) and House 
Delegate Vivian Watts (39th House District - 
www.vivianwatts.com) for joining us at our May 17 Report from 
Richmond meeting. The big discussion item was transportation 
and highlights from this legislative session. Delegate Watt’s 
presentation is readily available on her website and highlights of 
the 2012 Legislative Session is available on Senator Saslaw’s 
website. We look forward to working closely with Senator 
Saslaw and Delegate Watts on important issues, especially on 
transportation. 

The Federation will adjourn for July and will reconvene on 
Thursday, August 23, 2012 at the first 2012-2013 Board 
meeting. We look forward to your civic association renewing 
and joining during the 2012-2013 year!   See you at the picnic 
and have a great start to the summer!  

Best regards, 

Tania 

The Fairfax County 

FEDERATION 
   of Citizens Associations            Established 1940 

Federation Membership Meeting 
 

 

Thursday, June 21, 2012 
 

6:30 p.m. to Dusk 
 

Annandale Community Park 
Picnic Shelter  

4022 Hummer Road 
Annandale, VA 22003 

 

Topic: State of the County  
By Sharon Bulova 

Chair, Fairfax County Board of Supervisors 
 

RSVP by June 20 at 
http://www.fairfaxfederation.org/picnicrsvp.htm 

 

     
 

Next Federation Board Meeting 
 

June 28, 2012 
7:30 p.m. 

Braddock Hall, 9002 Burke Lake Road, Burke 

 

Federation’s Annual Picnic 

You are invited to the Annual Federation Picnic on Thursday, 
June 21 at the Packard Center / Annandale Park Picnic Shelter 
starting at 6:30 pm.  On this evening, we will be installing the 
Federation Officers to serve 2012-2013.  The oath will be ad-
ministered by Chairman Bulova.   

The program starts at 7:30 pm, including the installation of the 
2012-2013 Federation Officers and Chairman Bulova’s State of 
the County address. 

Please invite members of your community and introduce a new 
face to the Federation. 

Coming?  RSVP at: 
 http://www.fairfaxfederation.org/picnicrsvp.htm 
Or email fedpres2012@fairfaxfederation.org. 
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Directions to the Annandale Community Park, Picnic Shelter 
Take I-495 (Capital Beltway) to Route 236 (Little River Turnpike, going east toward Annandale) 

Go east 0.4 miles to first traffic signal 
Turn left at traffic signal onto Hummer Road. 

Go 0.25 miles, turning left at the bottom of the hill into the Packard Center driveway 
Bear left at the fork, instead of the right usually taken to the Packard Center, to the parking lot. 

  After the left fork, the parking lot will be on the left; the shelter, on the right . 

Fairfax County Federation of Citizens Associations 
4022 Hummer Road, Annandale VA  22003 

www.fairfaxfederation.org 

2011-2012 President: Tania Hossain 

Newsletter Editor: Frederick A. Costello 

The Bulletin is the newsletter of the Federation.  It is usually published monthly, 
except in August.  The purpose is to provide information to member 
communities, federal, state, and local officials, and other interested persons.  
Articles reflect the view of their author and may be reprinted with the use of the 
following citation: “The Bulletin of the Fairfax County Federation of Citizens 
Associations”.   

Please contact Fred Costello with newsletter name and email address 
changes, comments, or suggestions at 
FedBulletinEditor2012@fairfaxfederation.org or 703-620-4942. 

Federation Meeting Cancellation Policy 

If either Fairfax County Government or Schools are closed after 12:00 noon the 
day of a Federation membership meeting, or if it is announced that Fairfax 
County Government or Schools will be closed the day after a scheduled 
Federation membership meeting due to inclement weather or other emergency, 
the Federation will not hold that event.  This does not pertain to regularly 
scheduled closures.  Membership meetings will not be rescheduled, although 
speakers may be asked to attend an upcoming meeting.  We will make every 
attempt to post the cancellation on www.fairfaxfederation.org or, for more 
information, you can call 703-620-4942. 

mailto:FedBulletinEditor2012@fairfaxfederation.org
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Do you want to have an impact? 

The Federation is as strong as its voice, and the Federation's many committees make up its collective voice.  If you are interested in 
serving on any of the committees that make up the backbone of the Federation please contact the committee chairs using the follow-
ing email addresses: 

Budget: Carey Campbell and Charles Hall ………………………... FedBudgetChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Citizen Association Services: Don Hinman ………………………... FedAssociationServicesChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Education: Leonard Bumbaca, Ed Saperstein and Tim Thompson FedEducationChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org  
Environment: Roger Diedrich and Flint Webb …………………….. FedEnvironmentChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Human Services: Cherie Lejeune …………………………………… FedHumanServicesChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Land Use: Fred Costello ……………………………………………... FedLandUseChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Legislation: Frank Anderson and Jason Ha…………………..……. FedLegislationChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Membership: open …………………………………….……...………. FedMembershipChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Public Safety: As'ad D.P. Hess-Linckost ………………..…………. FedPublicSafetyChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Resolutions: Bill Hanks ………………………………………………. FedResolutionsChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
Transportation: Carey Campbell and Jeff Parnes …….………….. FedTransportationChr2012@fairfaxfederation.org 
 
The committees conduct the bulk of their business by email and formulate positions and suggest actions for consideration by the 
Board and by the Federation members.  They also provide inputs to the Federation's legislation and budget presentations. Here's a 
chance to make a mark in an area of your interest.  Join us in making our County a better place to live! 

FCFCA Calendar 2011-2012 

Date 
Membership Meetings Board 

Mtg 

Newsletter 

Deadline Topic 

2011 

Aug No meeting 25-Aug 25-Aug 

15-Sep Conservation:  Backyard to Community (Environmental Committee) 22-Sep 29-Sep 

20-Oct Living Well in the Silver Years (Human Services Committee) 27-Oct 27-Oct 

17-Nov Federation's Legislative Program Presentation (Legislation Committee)   8-Dec 24-Nov 

15-Dec Land Use presentation 8-Dec 29-Dec 

2012 

19-Jan Review of County's School Budget (meets at Gatehouse, see note below) 26-Jan 2-Feb 

23-Feb Association Services presentation 16-Feb 22-Feb 

15-Mar Review of County Budget 22-Mar 29-Mar 

19-Apr Open Forum with Transportation Advisory Commission  26-Apr 26-Apr 

17-May Report from Richmond 24-May 31-May 

21-Jun Federation Annual Picnic 28-Jun 5-Jul 

    

All meetings start at 7:30 pm, except the picnic, which starts at 6:30 pm. 

Meeting locations are as follows:  

21-Jun 

 

Annandale Community Park, Picnic Shelter (in the same park as the Packard Center; inside the entrance take 
the left fork instead of the right fork) 

28-Jun Braddock Hall, 9002 Burke Lake Road, Burke 

Visit us at 

WWw.FairfaxFederation.org 
 

See us also on Facebook:  Search for “Fairfax Federation”, 
click on “See more results”, and select “Fairfax Federation” with 
the Packard Center sign (as logo) from the list of alternatives. 

mailto:FedbudgetChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%20queu
mailto:FedAssociationServicesChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20
mailto:FedEducationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%20q
mailto:FedEnvironmentChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedHumanServicesChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before
mailto:FedLandUseChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%20que
mailto:FedLegislationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedLegislationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedPublicSafetyChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%
mailto:FedResolutionsChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedTransportationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20befor
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Membership Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, May 17, 2012 

Draft to be submitted for approval on 6/21/2012 

The May 2012 meeting of the Membership of the Fairfax County 
Federation of Citizens Associations was called to order by 
President Tania Hossain at 7:30 p.m. at the West Springfield 
Governmental Center in Springfield. 

Program—Report from Richmond with Senator 

Saslaw and Delegate Watts  

The General Assembly members briefed highlights of the re-
cently concluded legislative session and then engaged in a 
lively question and answer/discussion period. 

Delegate Vivian Watts, House of Delegates 39th District, chose 
to focus on the issue of transportation.  Her presentation, Quick-
sand at the Bottom of the Well (available at her website (http://
www.vivianwatts.com/) and to be posted on the Federation’s 
Transportation Committee web page), laments underfunding of 
transportation in Virginia in the recent past and continuing into 
the foreseeable future. 

Senator Saslaw, State Senate 35th District, reported on many 
issues from the session and noted that most are perennially 
brought before the General Assembly in one form or another.  
He provided the handout 2012 Session Highlights which sum-
marizes significant legislation considered by the 2012 General 
Assembly as selected by the staff of the Virginia Division of 
Legislative Services (http://dls.virginia.gov/pubs/hilights/2012/
Highlights2012.pdf).  Senator Saslaw noted the shortfall in 
transportation funding and addressed other issues including the 
post-Labor Day opening of public schools, abortion, immigra-
tion, guns, and the proposal to eliminate tenure in public 
schools. 

Legislation Committee Co-Chair Frank Anderson thanked Sena-
tor Saslaw and Delegate Watts for providing us their inputs and 
presented each with a Federation mug. 

Administrative Topics 

The Bulletin (Newsletter): Fred Costello—Newsletter articles 
are due by May 30, 2012.  

Minutes:  Ed Wyse, Recording Secretary—The membership 
approved the minutes of  the April  2012 meeting with  one 
change regarding the report of the Nominations Committee.  

Treasurer’s Report: Scott Schlegel, Treasurer—Scott pre-
sented the report of current financial status.  He proposed three 
minor changes to the budget that had been approved at the 
prior meeting; the membership approved these changes.  Scott 
reported that he had deposited the SAIC donation for the Citi-
zen of Year Banquet and had paid the final Packard Center rent 
to the Arts Council.  The membership voted to receive and file 
the treasurer’s report.   

Membership: Don Hinman, 1st Vice President—In his Treas-
urer’s report, Scott had also reported that 28 associations have 
paid dues for the current membership year and four have paid 
in advance for the next membership year.  Another seven asso-
ciations have submitted membership applications but their dues 
are pending.  First Vice President Hinman’s records indicate a 
lower number for the latter category; the two officers will recon-
cile their lists.   

Old Business — None 

New and Miscellaneous Business 

Election of Officers: Jeff Parnes—At the April membership 
meeting, the Nominations Committee presented a list of candi-
dates for election, but made no nomination for Second Vice 
President.  The floor was opened for additional nominations; 
Joe Gibson nominated Linda Boone for the position of Second 
Vice President.  The members present unanimously elected the 
proposed slate of officers, listed below, who will be invested at 
the June picnic and will assume office on July 1. 

Board & Committee Reports 

Citizen Association Services: Don Hinman—Don has com-
pleted a map of civic associations and homeowner/condo asso-
ciations in Lee District and asked members to review and pro-
vide suggestions for improvement.  He aims to map the remain-
ing eight districts in the future.  

Education: Leonard Bumbaca, Ed Saperstein, and Tim Thomp-
son—Tania reported the committee will report soon on FCPS 
budget amendments.  

Environment: Roger Diedrich & Flint Webb—[This report was 
not given in the meeting but is published in the minutes for infor-
mation.]  Flint attended the Stream Cleanup at the Woodburn 
Road crossing of Accotink Creek on May 21st.  All together 256 
bags of trash, 15 tires, and a range of miscellaneous stuff in-
cluding a traffic stop light and a CO2 tank were removed from 
the Accotink Creek at the sites managed by the Friends of Ac-
cotink Creek.  See the report on the FoAC web site http://
www.accotink.org/PotomacWatershedCleanuppost-
event2012.htm.   

Flint also attended the April 24th public hearing about Fairfax 
Connector changes being planned.  For Tysons Corner they 
have a two step plan: initially working with the current grid of 
streets and then working with the new street grids.  The most 
immediate changes will be the changes that will be going into 
effect on June 30.  The big changes are:  

New route 981 from Tysons Westpark to Dulles Airport 
(premium service) and 

Modifying route 335 to provide better service to Fort Bel-
voir. 

Position Name Residence 

President 
Tania Hossain 
(incumbent) 

Merrifield 

First Vice Presi-
dent 

Rob Jackson 
McLean 

Second Vice 
President 

Linda Boone 
Annandale 

Recording Sec-
retary 

Ed Wyse 
(incumbent) 

Springfield 

Corresponding 
Secretary 

Fred Costello 
(incumbent) 

Reston 

Treasurer 
Scott Schlegel 
(incumbent) 

McLean 

http://www.vivianwatts.com/
http://www.vivianwatts.com/
http://dls.virginia.gov/pubs/hilights/2012/Highlights2012.pdf
http://dls.virginia.gov/pubs/hilights/2012/Highlights2012.pdf


5  THE BULLETIN June 2012 

 

Once the HOT lanes are opened they are planning the following 
new services: 

Burke Center VRE station to Tysons Corner, 

Lorton VRE station to Tysons Corner, and 

Springfield to Tysons corner. 

For further information see http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/
connector/news/meetings.htm.   

Roger Diedrich was awarded the Sanders-Henn Community 
Hero Award by the Coalition For Smart Growth in a reception at 
National Trust for Historic Preservation in DC on May 2nd. 

Flint attended the Green Breakfast on May 12th.  The subject 
was establishing conservation corridors in Northern Virginia.  
The speaker was Laura Grape, Senior Environmental Planner 
for the Northern Virginia Regional Commission.  The plan is to 
provide conservation corridors so wildlife can travel across the 
county to prevent inbreeding. 

The Committee is working on a couple of resolutions, one to 
support EPA’s actions to control greenhouse gases using exist-
ing clean air act mechanisms, and one to reduce solid waste. 

Upcoming Event: June 4th, 7 p.m. - 9 p.m., the Sierra Club is 
having a Clean Energy event at the Oakton Library 

Land Use:  Fred Costello—The Reston Task Force will meet 
May 22 on transportation issues.  (Post meeting correction; 
while there is a May 22 meeting, transportation issues will be 
the topic of the June 12 meeting.)  

Legislation: Frank Anderson and Jason Ha—Tania thanked 
the committee for organizing tonight’s Report from Richmond.  
She also noted that next year we will prepare and deliver the 
Federation’s legislative program to the Board of Supervisors 
early enough to inform them in the development of their own 
legislative program. 

Website: Jeff Parnes—The webmaster seeks an intern to help 
with database and website development and maintenance.  

The other committees had no reports this evening: Budget: 
Carey Campbell and Charlie Hall; Human Services: Cherie 
Tripp Lejeune; Public Safety: As’ad Hess-Linckost; Resolutions: 
Bill Hanks; and Transportation: Carey Campbell and Jeff Par-
nes. 

District Council Reports  

Seven supervisor districts have councils of citizens associa-
tions; Dranesville & Hunter Mill districts do not.  

Mason: John Birch—At the Mason District Council’s last meet-
ing, within a fortnight past, the topic was land use.  One asso-
ciation was urging the district council and the Federation to at-
tend a public hearing on a specific project.  The Federation 
does not take positions on individual projects and will not attend 
this hearing; rather the Federation focuses on countywide poli-
cies.  

Providence: Flint Webb——[This report was not given in the 
meeting but is published in the minutes for information.]  On 
May 15th, the Providence District Council held their Report from 
Richmond program with Senator Dick Saslaw and Delegate 
David Bulova.  They had just finished the legislative session in 
Richmond at 2:30 am that morning.  

Before they started, Fran provided an update of the Area Plan 
Review process.  The focus this year is to make sure the map 
agrees with the text.  When there is a discrepancy the text con-
trols so it is important.  Fran asked for everyone to check the 
map against the text for their area.  

Senator Saslaw complained about the hyper-partisanship that 
has afflicted both state and national politics.  He noted that little 
significant legislation was passed this year using the non-
partisan Session Highlights 2012 report that he provided as a 
handout.  The House was not willing to do anything about in-
creasing revenues – not even indexing the measly gas tax so 
that as the price of gasoline goes up the revenues for maintain-
ing our infrastructure also increases.  Senator Saslaw pointed 
out that the gasoline isn’t any lower – it just means that the oil 
companies make more profit.  He sighted pricing studies of 
neighboring states with MUCH higher gasoline taxes.  He also 
remarked that the State ranks 48th in per pupil K-12 spending 
and that our elite state colleges need to lower the number of in-
state students so they can pay staff salaries using the higher 
tuitions from out-of-state students.  As a solution to the hyper-
partisanship Senator Saslaw liked the California solution of hav-
ing everyone run in an open primary and with the top two candi-
dates—regardless of party affiliation—running in the general 
election.   

Delegate Bulova participated even though he only has one pre-
cinct in Providence District.  He noted that they were able to 
retain the cost to compete funding for our school support staff.  
He bemoaned the failure to reach agreement on the Silver Line 
funding.  He also mentioned that there was a careful look at tax 
credits this year and cited the motion picture opportunity fund as 
one that has gone away and should have remained.  He be-
moaned the breaking of the tradition of not legislating through 
the budget, with the addition of a new legal title in the Code of 
Virginia included in a budget bill this year. 

Delegate Bulova specifically mentioned the bills he sponsored: 

Water bill requiring that water supply plans need to be con-
sidered when issuing water discharge permits – Passed. 

Stopping cramming third party charges on phone bills. – 
The bill failed but Verizon is going to do this anyway. 

HOA model declarations – Passed easily in both houses, 
but was vetoed by the Governor.  However, it may be that a 
non-profit will take up the charge and draft something. 

Finally he pointed out that there will be a constitutional amend-
ment on the ballot this year.  The amendment would establish 
that eminent domain can only be used for a public use and the 
General Assembly defines “public use.”  He remarked that this 
would take some prerogatives away from counties but generally 
is a good idea. 

Delegate Bulova also talked about lobbying in Richmond.  He 
opined that lobbyists are expected to present both sides of an 
argument. 

Upcoming Events: 

June 23rd, Charlie Hall’s house, PDC Picnic.  Information 
about this event will soon be posted on the web site http://
providencedistrictcouncil.org/.  

September 17th, Luther Jackson Middle School, The topic 
will be the HOT Lanes and Merrifield Town Center develop-
ment. 



6  THE BULLETIN June 2012 

 

Springfield: Ed Wyse—Ed Wyse is the newly appointed repre-
sentative to the Federation.  The SDC met on May 9 to hear 
Springfield District School Board Member Elizabeth Schultz, 
who provided information on the school budget and the search 
process for a new superintendent and answered questions from 
parents and teachers who were worried about overcrowding at 
some elementary schools.  The next council meeting will be in 
the autumn with a representative from the Metro Police to dis-
cuss their plans for the Springfield Metro station. 

Reports were not received from the other councils’ representa-
tives: Braddock: Art Wells, Lee: Chris Soule; Mount Vernon, 
Karen Pohorylo; and Sully: Jeff Parnes.  

Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 10:05 p.m.  

Next Meetings 

The next Board meeting is on Thursday, May 24, 2012, 7:30 
p.m., at the Mason Governmental Center. 

The next membership meeting is the annual picnic meeting on 
Thursday, June 21, 6:30 p.m. for the picnic and 7:30 p.m. for 
the program, at the Annandale Community Park Picnic Shelter.  
The meeting will feature Board of Supervisors Chairman Sharon 
Bulova and the installation of 2012-2013 officers. 

Minutes written by Ed Wyse, Recording Secretary 

Countywide Transit Network Study  

The purpose of the Countywide Transit Network Study is to 
establish a network of high quality transit corridors in a cost-
effective way to serve the county’s needs to accommodate 
planned growth over the long term.  All residents are welcomed 
to provide their invaluable input during this process.  More infor-
mation about the Study is available on the following website: 
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/2050transitstudy/ 

2011 – 2012 Current Membership 

The Federation is honored to be joined by a growing number of 
citizens associations.  It currently includes the following asso-
ciations — associations whose dues have been paid to date.  
The Federation welcomes all citizens associations in Fairfax 
County to join in membership in our common efforts to be an 
effective voice in our advocacy on behalf of residents to local, 
state and federal officials.  To learn more, please see our mem-
bership details available on our website at http://
www.fairfaxfederation.org/membership1.htm. 

Adams Walk HOA 
Bonnie Brae HOA 
Chantilly Highlands Homes Association 
Civic Association of West Springfield Village 
Colvin Glen Citizens Association 
Country Club View Civic Association 
Fox Mill Estates 
Greenbriar Civic Association 
Groveton Va Civic Association 
Hayfield Citizens Association 
Holmes Run Acres Civic Association 
Huntington Grove II HOA 
Innisfree Community Association 
Lafayette Village Community Association 
Lee Boulevard Heights Citizen Association 
Mantua Citizens Association 
McLean Citizens Association 
McLean Hamlet Citizens Association 
Montebello Condominium Unit Owners Association 
North Springfield Civic Association 
Oakwood Estates at Manderley 
Ravenwood Park Community Association 
Reston Citizens Association  
Sleepy Hollow Citizens Association 
Stone Haven Civic Association 
Stratford on the Potomac Sect Four Corp 
Sunset Manor Civic Association 
Truro Homes Association 
Walnut Hill HOA 
Waynewood Citizens Association 
Wilburdale Civic Association  
Wolf Run Estates Association 
Pimmit Hills Citizens Association 

Associations with membership pending are: 
Chantilly Farm HOA 
Jefferson Manor Civic Association 
Oak Hill Citizens Association 

New at the Federation Website 

http://www.fairfaxfederation.org/ 

Transportation: June meeting announcements: Route 28/I-66 
interchange, I-395 northbound auxiliary lane, Columbia Pike 
Transit Initiative, Fairfax Countywide Bicycle Transportation 
Plan, Walney Road Bridge over Flatlick Branch, Dulles rail, and 
Reston Master Plan Special Study Task Force. 

Human Services: LHTC tax credits are available for remodel-
ing homes to accommodate the elderly. 

Home Modifications for the Handicapped 

Virginia gives a $5,000 tax credit for home modifications re-
quired to make a home accessible for the handicapped, includ-
ing the elderly.  The National Association of Home Builders has 
a web-based directory (www.nahb.org) of Certified Aging-in-
Place Specialists to help you find remodelers or contractors 
who specialize in design or remodeling. 

Providence District Council Website 

The Providence District Council has a new website: 
 http://providencedistrictcouncil.org/ 

Increasing the Housing Density 

The Board of Supervisors (BOS) wants to respond to the in-
creasing demand for housing in Fairfax County.  The Evolution 
of Fairfax will address the issues (see Page 7 of this Bulletin).  
The need for such a meeting was apparent in a recent BOS 
decision to re-zone from R to P zoning at Peace Valley Lane 
(Mason District).  The re-zoning will allow seven homes on a 
property that, under the current R-3 zoning, would allow a maxi-
mum of five homes.  Older areas with zoning less dense than 
R-4 are most vulnerable to change.  Be part of the densification 
plan by attending the Evolution of Fairfax. 

http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/2050transitstudy/
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Evolution of Fairfax 

Chairman Sharon Bulova, in partnership with the Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce and the Fairfax County Federation of Citi-
zens Associations, cordially invite you to the Evolution of Fairfax, a free three part series on where we are, where we are going, and 
where we want to be. For three nights in June, join panels of experts to examine our shared past, our present state, and our exciting 
future.  

On June 13, join our panelists in looking back at the last 40 years of land use trends, patterns of development and community building 
in Fairfax County. On June 20, our panelists will examine the revitalization of Fairfax County's commercial centers, the redevelopment 
of Tysons Corner, and the rise of transit-oriented development. On June 27, a keynote speech will lead to breakout sessions so you 
can answer the question: where do we want to go? 

The Federation is delighted to partner with Chairman Bulova and the Fairfax County Chamber of Commerce on the Evolution of 
Fairfax series.  Please join us!   

Evolution of Fairfax 

June 13, 20, 27 at 7:30 pm 

George Mason University, Mason Inn and Conference Center 

4352 Mason Pond Drive, Fairfax, VA 22030 

Please RSVP to 703-324-2321 or by emailing chairman@fairfaxcounty.gov 

 

The agenda for all three meetings is posted at: 

www.fairfaxcounty.gov/chairman/evolution.htm 

 
About the Federation 

 
The Fairfax County Federation of Citizens Association (“The Federation”) promotes the interests of citizens associations in Fairfax 
County, Virginia, and seeks to further the common good and general welfare of the citizens of Fairfax County.  The Federation, a 
nonprofit, nonpartisan, nonsectarian, and volunteer-driven organization, is one of the oldest and largest countywide civic 
associations.  All civic associations and homeowner and comdominium associations located in Fairfax County are welcome to 
become members of the Federation.  Membership eligibility information and an online application form are available on the 
Federation’s website at www.fairfaxfederation.org/membership1.htm.  The Federation 2012-2013 membership drive is underway 
and we look forward to talking to you about your neighborhood.   
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